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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:


June 13, 2013
Place:


3rd Floor Conference Room                                




500 North Calvert Street  




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:

H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Chairman




Steven A. Arndt, PhD., P.E., Vice Chairman
Pastor Farinas, P.E.




David G. Mongan, P.E.



Sandra Murphy

Sally Perrin, P.E. 

Karl Rickert P.E.




Rosalind Yee

Others Present:
Pamela J. Edwards, Acting Executive Director




Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board




Michael Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner



Janet Morgan



Roberta Watson



Kaseem B. Olanrewaju

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Harclerode called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2013  meeting as submitted.

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (II) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve 30 applications for reciprocity as follows:

	Jeffrey H. Abrams 
	44155
	Brad Steven Blickenderfer 
	43482

	Christopher L. Bailey 
	44156
	Laura A. Borysowski 
	44158

	John C. Becker 
	43485
	Pelayo J. Calante 
	43521

	Jacob K. Bice 
	44157
	Steven Cianfarini 
	44159


APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont’d.)

	Michael E. Cook 
	44160
	Syed A. Nadeem 
	44171

	Dennis M. Dempsey 
	44161
	Atsushi Ohki
	43377

	Michael D. Galante 
	44163
	Megan Gould Peppard 
	43266

	Richard J. Guditus
	44164
	Abraham Philip
	44177

	Scott E. Hughes 
	43533
	Christopher Mark Reith 
	43444

	Peter R. Iudiciani Jr. 
	44165
	Allen T. Sacra 
	44172

	Frank J. Lam 
	44166
	David L. Skeen 
	44173

	Mark A. Mahan 
	44167
	Rachel E. Smith 
	44174

	Sudhanshu Mishra 
	44168
	Brian Ulrich 
	44175

	Humayun Muhammad 
	44169
	Raghu K. Veturi 
	44176

	Ahmad Nadeem 
	44170
	Craig J. Zack 
	44186


EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion (III) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by  Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:15 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:40 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee at its meeting on June 13, 2013.


12-PE-08
Inactive status pending outcome of civil litigation.  


12-PE-13
Inactive status pending outcome of civil litigation.

13-PE-01
Decision issued by Judge; letter sent asking for copy of 




decision.  Notice of Judgment received.

13-PE-06 
Respondent signed for denial letter on May 17, 2013.  Has 30 days 




to request hearing. 

13-PE-07
Additional info received from investigator.

13-PE-08
Investigation report updated.  State's Attorney still investigating.

13-PE-14
Response received.  No jurisdiction.  Close.


13-PE-15
Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Close.

13-PE-16
Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Close.

The Complaint Committee reviewed one application for reinstatement of license and recommended approval.



Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously 

carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

CPC COMMITTEE REPORT

David Mongan recommended that Highland Tank, Professional Online Educators, EA Engineering, EZpdh, and Modern Welding be approved as CPC providers.  He further stated that biographies are needed for the presenters at Virginia Asphalt.   Motion (V) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the CPC committee.
 

NEW BUSINESS

State/Government agencies as pre-authorized providers


Mr. Mongan reported that recently the issue has been raised as to whether state/government agencies should be considered pre-authorized providers.  The Board discussed this issue and decided state/government agencies must go through the application process to be designated as an approved provider.  

Law Changes re: F.E. exam


At the last meeting, the Board unanimously decided to adopt the limited approval option for the Maryland F.E. exam application process.  Ms. Trust stated that a law change will not be needed to effectuate the new process.
OLD BUSINESS

Update on Staff Issues


It was reported that the recruitment process has begun for the contractual IT staff person.  It was also reported that Michael Miller vacated the position of Assistant Executive Director on May 29, 2013.  Freeze exemption request will be submitted to fill the position.  Ms. Edwards reported that the recruiting process is continuing for the exam coordinator position.  
Legislative Update 


Ms. Trust reported that the firm permit bill was signed by the Governor.  It was noted that the bill requires that firms possess a firm permit beginning October 1, 2015.  The Board decided to form a sub-committee to plan implementation of the law including setting of fees and development of forms.  The committee will consist of Karl Rickert, Pastor Farinas, and Sallye Perrin who will chair the committee.
Ethics Commission Opinion re: Teaching of courses by Board members


Ms. Trust reported that in April she sent an email to the State Ethics Commission asking whether  a member of a board may teach, without compensation, courses or seminars on subject matters covered by the regulations promulgated by the Board.  A response was received on  May 2, 2013.  The opinion basically says that it is permissible if the teaching of the course is for the purpose of public outreach.  However, if the attendees are earning CPC credit, it is not appropriate for board members to teach the courses.  Ms. Trust will put together some guidelines for Board members.
 
Implementation of Veterans Full Employment Act


Michael Vorgetts informed the Board that he and the Executive Directors have been meeting to discuss implementation of the Veterans Full Employment Act.  The law applies to service members, veterans, and military spouses. An application for temporary license has been developed.  The goal is to issue the permanent license if possible, but if not, a 6-month temporary license will be issued while the application for permanent license is being processed.  An applicant must file an application for a permanent license at the same time as the temporary.  The bill also allows the boards to waive CPC requirements and the reinstatement fee to service members deployed outside the state. 
CORRESPONDENCE
Letter to Failure & Damage Analysis, Inc.

At last month's meeting the Board discussed a CPC flier sent to licensees Failure & Damage Analysis, Inc., an approved CPC provider, which contained the DLLR logo.  A letter signed by Secretary Howie was sent to them advising them that it is unlawful to copy DLLR's logo on any communications that they send.  A response was received from Failure & Damage Analysis, Inc.  They stated that the use of the logo was unintentional and stated that it would not happen again.  
Email from Daniel Shannon re: Government employee exemption


Mr. Shannon previously wrote to the board inquiring about the usage of the word "engineer" in job titles such as "Project Engineers", "Staff Engineers, "County Engineers", etc.  The Board responded that the term "engineer" can be used in human resource documents, job descriptions, etc., for government jobs since government employees do not have to be licensed.  Mr. Shannon sent another email dated May 15, 2013 voicing his dissatisfaction with the Board's reply.  A response will be sent to him attaching documentation of court rulings that exempt government employees from licensure. 
Email to Steve Crum re: digital signatures


Steve Crum sent an email to the Office of the Attorney General inquiring about Maryland's position on the use of digital signatures.  Ms. Trust responded that the Design Boards are working on creating a workable resolution of the digital signature issue and that as the work progresses the Boards will involve other interested parties in the process and keep licensees abreast of the developments.  
Letter to Howard County Deputy Solicitor



The Board reviewed a letter sent to Paul Johnson, Howard County Deputy Solicitor, by Ms. Trust, regarding an issue previously brought to the Board's attention concerning a professional engineer's ownership interest in a project.  The residents of the subdivision now believe that the P.E.'s interest in the project may have affected the objectivity of the floodplain study.  The residents are promoting county legislation that would require that a professional engineer disclose any ownership interest in a subdivision for which he or she performs professional services.  Ms. Trust advised Mr. Johnson that any county legislation addressing code of ethics for engineers would most likely be preempted by state law.
OTHER BUSINESS

Joint chairs meeting is scheduled for June 24.  Next board meeting is scheduled for July 11, 2013.  Election of officers will be on the agenda.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


The following applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer files, were administratively approved for licensure by the Assistant Executive Director of the Board:

	Christopher J. Bennett 
	44143
	Daniel G.Gilroy 
	43525

	Benjamin J. Biada 
	43527
	Jorge Eduardo Gomez
	43560

	Frederic Geoffrey Bost 
	43532
	Stuart D. Gorka 
	43524

	Lawrence J. Bowness 
	43556
	Gabriel J. Gorsline 
	44147

	Douglas A. Bristol 
	43539
	Austin J. Hahn 
	43588

	Chad M. Carr
	43522
	James A. Horton 
	43534

	Michael A. Ciance 
	43536
	Christopher S. Krus 
	44151

	Jonathan S. Colton 
	43544
	Michael J. Louis 
	43537

	Shawn D. Cook
	44187
	James P. McLoughlin
	44149

	David R. Cooper 
	43559
	Maxwell S. McPherson
	43535

	Robert Alexander Dick 
	43541
	Thomas P. Murphy 
	44142

	Bradley P Dinndorf 
	44148
	Daniel O'Brien 
	44144

	Joseph N. Flanagan 
	44152
	Michael O'Brien 
	43557


APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont'd)
	Benjamin A. Possiel 
	44146
	Matthew B. Tibbs 
	44145

	Eugene J. Resch 
	44150
	Ari S. Tinkoff 
	43428

	Courtney A. Semlow 
	43529
	Erik M. Watson 
	43526

	Nart Shafagoj
	43523
	Andrew N. Westrum 
	43528

	James A. Swift 
	43543
	Paul K. Zacker 
	43542


APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 25, 2013
	Yanet Albelo 
	Kerry R. Masser 

	 Jason R. Anderson 
	Robert Matthew Miller 

	James E. Appleby
	Osman M. Mohamed 

	Atnafu Neway 
	Charles P. Nail 

	Benjamin M. Bacon
	Kulveen Narang 

	Donald F. Belz 
	Deborah Sue Newman 

	Bryan J. Bokey 
	Aloysius O. Obodoako

	Matthew James Bulpitt 
	Obiefuna C. Okafor 

	Diego R. Calderon 
	Alberto Rodriguez 

	James E. Craigen II
	Kyle I. Ruef 

	Ogechi L. Elekwachi
	Joseph G. Scalise 

	Samuel Z. Engida 
	Nataliya T. Schroeder 

	Eshan Falsafi 
	Gabriel J. Taylor 

	Timothy Eric Gannon 
	Jeffry DeJesus Urbina 

	Ronald S. Gonzales 
	Zheng Wang 

	Katie Marie Green 
	Mohammad Nabeel Waseem 

	Brenda K. Kerr 
	Kari M. Weniger 

	Philip Kratochvil 
	Ryan B. White 

	Craig E. Lebro 
	Chad M. Wilhelm 

	Zichuan Li 
	Brian Courtney Woltz 

	Andrew Robert Lloyd 
	Alem Bedanie Workie 

	Stephen A. Mariner 
	


APPLICATIONS DENIED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 25, 2013



Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to deny three applications for the principles and practice of engineering exam because the applicants did not meet the requirements
ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:30 p.m. 

__________With Corrections           

__________Without Corrections






Signed by:






Howard C. Harclerode II, Chairman







Date:  

 July 11, 2013


